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Dear Sir/Madam 

WOTTON ROAD, CHARFIELD 

MAJOR MAINTENANCE WORKS 08 – 26 APRIL 2019 

 

PHASE ONE ROAD CLOSURE 08 – 19 APRIL 2019 

PHASE TWO TEMPORARY TRAFFIC SIGNALS 22 – 26 APRIL 2019 
 
I am writing to advise you about essential roadworks that are to be carried out at Wotton 
Road, Charfield. From the 08 April 2019, the road will be subject to major carriageway 
reconstruction works. The works will involve patch repairs to the carriageway surface. The 
work will start at approximately 7.30am and remain in place until approximately 4.30pm. 

These works will create a significant amount of noise. 
 
Between 08 – 19 April, the road will be closed and all traffic will be diverted around the area 
whilst the closure is in place. The official signed diversion (suitable for all traffic including 
HGVs) will be B4058 Wotton Road, B4509 Charfield Road, A38 Gloucester Road, Berkeley 
Road, Taits Hill, Taits Hill Road, The Avenue, The street, B4060 Melksham Court, New 
Road, Wotton Road, B4060 Stumpwell Lane, B4060 Cotswold Way, Gloucester Street, New 
Road, B4058 New Road, B4058 Wotton Road and Vice Versa. Access to properties and 
amenities fronting the site and whose only access is from the closed road, will be available 
at all times although delays may occur.  
 
It will be possible for traffic to divert via Kingswood and Wickwar but this will be unsuitable 
for HGVs due to the low bridge and height restriction at Station Road, Wickwar. Every effort 
will be made to keep the disruption to local residents and businesses to a minimum. Please 
note that adverse weather conditions or plant / delivery problems may affect these dates 
and times. 
 
Although the official diversion will be signposted whilst the works are in progress, it is 
possible that delays may occur on the surrounding network. South Gloucestershire Council 
apologises for any inconvenience caused by these essential works. In the meantime, if you 
have any queries please do not hesitate to contact David Boff on the above telephone 
number or email. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 

David Boff 

Engineer (Highway Maintenance) 

Street Care 
 


